BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 18 May 2015
	


	Present

	Cllr Spear in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Lucas, Bonds, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Wellstead, Bennett, Withey, Miss De Groot, Bunyard and Miss Beardshall.
Mrs Elma Blackmore, Miss T Weaver (Parish Clerk), Mrs A Corner (Senior Council Officer) and Mrs J Fewings (Administrative Assistant).


	001/2015/16
	Election of Chairman and Declaration of Acceptance of Office
	There were two nomination, Cllrs Mrs Chesters and Spear.  A ballot was held and Cllr Spear was duly elected.
The Chairman’s Declaration of Office was signed and witnessed by the Clerk, and received by members.



	002/2015/16
	Election of Vice Chairman


	There were two nominations, Cllrs Bunyard and Lucas.  A ballot was held and Cllr Bunyard was duly elected. 



	003/2015/16
	Election of

Chairman of

Finance &

Administration


	There were two nominations, Cllrs Mrs Wellstead and Withey. A ballot was held and Cllr Withey was duly elected.

	004/2015/16


	Election of

Finance and Administration

Committee


	There were three nominations, Cllrs Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Chesters and Mrs Spear who were duly elected.



	005/2015/16
	Election of 

Parks &

Gardens

Committee


	There were five nominations, Cllrs Mrs Chesters, Bennett, Mrs Chugg, Lucas and Miss Beardshall.

A ballot was held and Cllrs Mrs Chesters, Bennett, Lucas and Miss Beardshall were duly elected.



	006/2015/16

	Election of

Property

Committee


	There were five nominations, Cllrs Miss Beardshall, Lucas, Bennett, Mrs Wellstead and Mrs Spear.

A ballot was held and Cllrs Miss Beardshall, Bennett, Lucas and Mrs Spear were duly elected.



	007/2015/16
	Election of 

Lead Member for Planning


	There was one nomination, Cllr Mrs Chesters who was duly elected.

	008/2015/16

	Election of

Deputy Lead Member for Planning


	There were two nominations, Cllr Bonds and Miss Beardshall.  A ballot was held and Cllr Miss Beardshall was duly elected.

The Chairman thanked the outgoing Chairman Mrs Elma Blackmore for the work she had done during her term of office on the Council, especially during the past two years when she was elected Chairman.  He welcomed new and returning Members to the Council.


	009/2015/16
	Calendar of Meetings
	The Council considered the draft calendar of meetings for the next twelve months.  It was suggested that the Committee meetings be held prior to full Council and additional Council meetings where possible.


	010/2015/16
	Apologies


	Received from Cllrs Mrs Chugg and Lord.



	011/2015/16
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Clerk informed Members that North Devon Council would be providing a Code of Conduct training session being held on Friday 29 May 2015 at 10:00am in the Taw Room, Civic Centre.  She requested that Councillors contact the office if they wish to attend this training.


	012/2015/16
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Miss De Groot declared a Pecuniary and Prejudicial interest in the Minute Ref: 018/2015/16(a), as she is directly involved with the application via 361 Energy CIC.


	013/2015/16 
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	014/2015/16
	Minutes


	(a)    RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 13 April 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 27 April 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(4.7abs)



	015/2015/16
	Police Representation
	PC Malcolm Kirk had given his apologies there was no report received.


	016/2015/16
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £10,021.19.

(b)  RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for April 2015 be noted

(N/C)



	017/2015/16
	Action Sheet
	The Chairman reported that Tesco had now completed the enforcement action to lower to embankment alongside the river Caen to act as a secondary flood channel.  There are still outstanding traffic issues in Braunton the County Council Highways and Traffic Order Committee (HATOC) meeting has been postponed until the end of the summer.
Cllr Mrs Chesters requested if the concrete posts left in the river Caen by the Environment Agency had been removed.  The Clerk reported that the Environment Agency had been made aware of the posts and they would be removed as part of their maintenance schedule.
RESOLVED: That 

a. the Council invites Andy Coles to attend a meeting to explain progress with Air Quality Action Plan (AQAP)

b. the action plan be received and noted.

 (N/C)



	018/2015/16
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Clerk, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 

 

	019/2015/16

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	The Clerk read out an email received from County Councillor Chugg regarding the road works on the A361 at Chivenor.  There will not be a full road closure works will be completed using a two way traffic light system.  The lights will be operational 24/7 until 30 June.  During working hours they will be manually controlled in attempt to minimise disruption.  From 1 July the lights will only be in operation during night working hours through to the end of the summer.  From September the lights will continue to be in operation 24/7.  Works are due to be completed by 5 October.
RESOLVED:  That the Council writes to Devon County Council expressing the following concerns: -

a. The lights at Chivenor are causing traffic to tailback through the village and the stationery vehicles are contributing to the poor air quality in the centre of the village.

b. The road works being carried out are not continuous as sometimes there are no works happening but the lights are still in operation.

c. The lights are not being manned which is causing long tailbacks through the village.

d. The lights are causing increased traffic in nearby roads and housing estates as vehicles are using alternative routes to avoid the lights.

(N/C)



	020/2015/16
	Report from North Devon District Councillors

	There were no reports from North Devon Councillors as the Leader and Committees have not yet been elected.

	021/2015/16

	Braunton Flood Update
	RESOLVED: That Members receive and note the Flood Warden’s report, attached as Appendix A.

(N/C)



	022/2015/16

	Braunton Express
	RESOLVED: That the content for the Braunton Express spring/summer edition be approved for print.
(N/C)



	023/2015/16

	New Councillor Training

	RESOLVED: That Councillors to inform the Clerk if they wish to the attend the ‘New Councillor’ training be held on Wednesday 10 June or Saturday 20 June at the Guildhall Barnstaple from 9.30am to 4.30pm.
(N/C)



	024/2015/16
	Subscriptions
	RESOLVED: That the Council renews its annual subscription to the Society of Local Council Clerks at a cost of £285.
(N/C)



	025/2015/16
	Hire of Village Green
	RESOLVED:  That the Council grants permission the Braunton Inner Wheel to use the Village Green on 11 June 2015 during the evening to hold an opening ceremony for the new rose bed.
(N/C)



	026/2015/16
	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (i) were received and noted.




The meeting closed at 8.34 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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